
 March 5, 2012 

 

Thomas L. Keon, Chancellor 

Purdue University Calumet 

Lawshe Hall, Room 330  

2200 169th Street 

Hammond, Indiana 46323 

 

Sent via U.S. Mail and Facsimile (219-989-2581) 

 

Dear Chancellor Keon: 

 

Thank you for your response of February 14, 2012, to FIRE’s letter of January 24. 

We are pleased that Purdue University Calumet (PUC) has found Professor 

Maurice Eisenstein not guilty of violating the university’s Equal Opportunity, 

Equal Access and Affirmative Action Policy, or Anti-Harassment Policy. As we 

explained in our first letter, punishing Eisenstein for his expression of personal 

political and religious views would have violated the First Amendment, by which 

public institutions like PUC are both legally and morally bound. Accordingly, 

PUC’s decision here was not only correct, but constitutionally required.  

 

While we are pleased that PUC has reached the right result with regard to the 

harassment and discrimination charges, we understand that Eisenstein was 

nevertheless found guilty of two charges of violating PUC’s policy regarding 

retaliation. We write today to express our deep concern about the threat to 

freedom of expression presented by these findings, which cannot be supported on 

the grounds cited by the university.   

 

As articulated in your decision letters to Eisenstein, PUC’s retaliation policy reads 

as follows: 

 

Purdue University prohibits any overt or covert act of reprisal, 

interference, restraint, penalty, discrimination, coercion, intimidation, or 

harassment against an individual for complaining of harassment or 

enforcing its Anti-Harassment Policy. 

 

Eisenstein was found guilty of two separate charges of retaliation.  

 

First, a professor accused Eisenstein of retaliation for the following interaction, as 

described in the relevant decision letter of February 22 to Eisenstein:  
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